
The Deyr seasonal rains continued to spread in across Somalia over the last week although the amounts 
were low. There was notably a significant reduction of rainfall amounts in Puntland and Somaliland over 
the same period. Further, it is worrying to note that many parts of the southern regions which are facing 
serious drought conditions, have not yet received the much awaited seasonal rains.  
 
The cumula ve rainfall forecast for the next seven days shows con nuous spread of the Deyr rains with 
light to moderate intensi es in parts of the northern regions, Hirshabelle, Bay and Bakool regions. Most 
of the central and Jubaland regions will receive minimal rains during the forecast period. In the Ethiopian 
highlands, whose rainfall is largely responsible for increase in river flow along the Juba and Shabelle 
Rivers inside Somalia, light to moderate rainfall is foreseen in the coming one week.   
  
River levels along the upper reaches of both Juba and  Shabelle continued to increase over the last one 
week. The levels are however within the normal for this period of the year. The increasing trend will 
continue given the rainfall forecast with no risk of flooding over the next seven days.  
  
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and 
actual amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily 
and can be found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 

 

 

  Somalia Rainfall Forecast  
  Issued: 28 October 2021 

This update is produced by the: FAO ‐ Somalia Water and Land InformaƟon Management—SWALIM Project.  
For more informaƟon please contact swalim@fao.org or visit hƩp://www.faoswalim.org  

SWALIM is Managed by FAO and Currently Funded by: FAO SWALIM Technical Partners: 

Map 1: 3 day cumulated rainfall forecast  (28 ‐ 30 Oct 2021) Map 2: 7 day cumulated rainfall forecast  (28 Oct ‐ 03 Nov 2021) 

Somalia Water and Land  Information 
Management 


